
 
  
Published on The National Law Review https://natlawreview.com

 Delaware Paid Family and Medical Leave Law Signed 

  
Article By: 

Kathleen A. McGinley

  

On May 10, 2022, Delaware Governor John Carney signed the Healthy Delaware Families Act, which
provides up to 12 weeks of leave and benefits to covered employees for certain parental, family
caregiving, and medical reasons.

The related Family and Medical Leave Insurance Program will be funded by employer and employee
contributions. Contributions will begin on January 1, 2025. Employees will be able to utilize the job-
protected paid leave beginning on January 1, 2026.

The new law provides benefits to replace up to 80 percent of a covered individual’s average weekly
wage and job-protected leave for the following reasons:

To care for a child during the first year after the child’s birth, adoption, or placement of the
child through foster care;

To care for a family member with a serious health condition;

Because the covered individual has a serious health condition that results in the covered
individual being unable to perform the functions of the covered individual’s position; or

Because the covered individual has a qualifying exigency, as defined under the federal Family
and Medical Leave Act.

The maximum amount of leave benefits a covered individual may take is 12 weeks per year for
parental leave and an aggregate of six weeks in any 24-month period for other qualifying reasons, for
a cumulative total of up to 12 weeks of benefits per year.

Any employee, primarily reporting for work in Delaware, who has worked for one year for their
employer and at least 1,250 hours in the previous 12 months is eligible to utilize the benefits and
leave provided by the new law.

Employers with at least 10 employees in Delaware must contribute to the Program and provide
parental leave. Employers with at least 25 employees also must provide family caregiving and
medical leave. The law includes an exemption for employers that are closed for at least 30
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consecutive days during the year.

Employees who take leave are entitled to continued employee health benefits during leave and to
reinstatement to the position previously held by the employee, or an equivalent position, following
leave.

Employers that violate the law, including by not providing required leave or engaging in retaliation for
taking leave, may be subject to damages. Damages may include lost wages, actual damages caused
by leave denied, liquidated damages, attorneys’ fees, and reinstatement.

Delaware’s new law is part of a continuing trend in the mid-Atlantic region. Maryland adopted a
similar family and medical leave and insurance benefit program, known as the Time to Care Act this
spring. Virginia enacted a voluntary program. The District of Columbia also has a mandatory family
and medical leave and insurance benefit program for employees of private employers.
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